Hiawatha Public Library

Board Meeting

November 11,2008
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. Members present were Jan Bahmann, Dian Boysen, Mark Schile, Jeaneal Weeks, and Dick Zeaske 
Jan moved the agenda be approved.  Mark seconded. Motion carried.

Dick moved the minutes of the last meeting be approved. Mark seconded. Motion carried
OLD BUSINESS:
         A city-wide citizens’ survey results were shared with the board.  The results for  the library showed 54%  very satisfied, 32.9%  satisfied, 2.1% not satisfied, 0.7% very dissatisfied, and 10% no opinion. 

 NEW BUSINESS:

          The FY10 budget was presented.  We’re asking for an increase in salaries, miscellaneous contractual, and office supply line items.  Dick made a motion to commission Penny Frischkorn  paint  a mural in the young adult area around the north windows. Mark seconded.  Motion carried.      
LIBRARIAN’S REPORT:
         The October material circulation increased 21.63% over October of 2007.  The number of patron visits increased 1,311 over October 2007.   Jan moved to pay the bills.  Mark seconded.  Motion carried.  An advertisement has gone out for a new cataloger.  On November 15 Patrick Balester (author) will give a book talk at the library.  The Cedar Rapids Public Library has been assisting the Hiawatha Public Library by sending catalogers while we are searching for a new cataloger.  They also assisted us in staying open while library staff attended Linda Nash’s funeral.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  

       Linda Nash’s memorial was discussed.  Dian talked a little about the plans for a town center.
COUNCIL REPORT:
    No report.

Mark moved the meeting be adjourned.  Jan seconded.

Jan Bahmann, Secretary
